Notes on LRUF Meeting - 9th June 2008   
  
Present: Michael Berry (BTCV); Hilary Adams (Bruce Grove Residents’ Network); Judy Willis (Broadwater Farm Community Centre); Dave Morris, Ray Swain and Joan Curtis (Friends of Lordship Rec); Helen Steel (Friends of Lordship Rec and park staff); Paul Ely and Martin Hall (LBH Recreation Services); Martin Burrows (Back To Earth Projects)

Apologies: Irene Lee and Brian Scott (Friends of Graham Lee); Clive Attenborough; Michael Loughnane (LBH Recreation Services); Bernadette Riganti (LBH Neighbourhood Office)

1.    Minutes of last meeting - Agreed

2.  Matters arising 
- New noticeboards along shared cycle route finally installed - already well used
- Skate park has been drained.

3.  Lottery Regeneration Programme - Taking the Lordship Rec report through Council's decision making process - will go to Cabinet on 17th June seeking formal approval for next development phase.  A funding commitment of £311,000 from the Council is required and then the HLF agreement can be returned.  The £311,000 will count towards the £2.4M match funding that has to be found before the final stage of the application.  This is the biggest capital project the Council now has except for Building Schools for the Future.

Clive Attenborough may be employed as a temporary project officer to get things moving while recruitment is carried out for full time project officer for a 4 year term to take the plans forward.

A volunteering co-ordinator will also be employed to start as soon as possible.  This will be a paid post, seperate to BTCV, just for the park, initially with 12 months funding and then two and a half years with Back to Earth (B2E).  The Council has made a commitment to get people involved with the park as volunteers and has to link with Friends of Lordship Rec (FLR) as well as B2E.  

Because of the scale of the project and the large amount of paperwork it is important for the process to be clear and for the Forum to be kept updated at every stage so that people can input at appropriate times.

Some concerns had been raised about plans to install electronic counters at every entrance into the park and the lack of consultation on this.  However this was proposed as part of the bid to the HLF and they want it to happen.  They are battery powered and are the same as counters used in Markfield Park.

HLF have asked for a survey of park users to be conducted over July and August.  A weeks worth of usage will be compiled using time slots over the course of a 9 week period.  Council and FLR to do together.

Dave and Paul did a successful report to the West Green and Bruce Grove Area Assembly on the lottery bid and park improvements.  A lot of people attended the meeting and showed interest.  Some new contacts made who had good knowledge of the history of the park, and also people interested in getting involved with the festival and possible performance in the Shell Theatre - this included a Bruce Grove Youth worker.

4. BTCV - Michael Berry has taken over Rebecca's old post as BTCV co-ordinator for the area.  He is responsible for 4 parks including the Rec.  He met up with Dave and Michael for walkabouts in the Rec.

5.  Back to Earth - Project now entering phase 2 with the community kitchen, training starts on Thursday.  Local interest growing and volunteers coming forward.  Plans for the BWFCC grounds have been drawn up and will be displayed at the next meeting.   These were based on consultation last year and professional advice.  Need to ensure they do not conflict with the rest of the plans for the park.

B2E are holding training in auditing energy use in community buildings and also renewable power supplies.  To be held on 19th July - Community Action for Energy day.

6. Friends Projects   
Woodlands -  Launch day for new path held on 4th May.  Despite heavy rain about 40 people turned up and joined nature and herbal walks and other activities.  Thames Water have still not repaired damage caused by their works.  FLR hopes to put down groundguard over the bare area of soil left by Thames at the end of the new woodland path.

Lake - Plan to repair island with gabions and backfill of silt from lake still to be progressed.

Tree planting - FLR hopes to do community tree planting around the edge of the main field towards the end of this year as park users have said it would be good to have more trees there to provide shade on the main path.  Need to ensure this fits with overall plans for the park, but also important to keep up the momentum and activities around the recent improvements (eg lake and woodland) ie. not to end up with bureaucracy stifling community initiatives.

Paul also raised that the oak tree ring needs to be moved sooner rather than later, and also possibly some of the Friends of Graham Lee trees (in consultation with the group).  These may need professional involvement. 

7.  Play Equipment - New equipment to be installed in play area.  Had been hoped that the plans would be available at this meeting so feedback could be given soon, but CBA consultants are currently working on designs.  Have been told must be ready by first week in July.  Once tender document given to 6 contractors, they submit proposals, takes 2 months.  Work starts about 1 month later and takes 2 months to complete.  Concerns raised about the lack of link with the Forum over proposals and also re carrying out work during the winter as the ground will be very wet and heavy machinery likely to cause more damage.  Suggested there should be an informative  poster from the Council in the children's area to keep parents informed and apologising over the delays, as most of the old play equipment was removed some time ago.

8. Festival - Organising group / partners met last month and meet again on Monday 16th June.  Hilary has drafted guidelines for stalls.  BWFCC positive about getting involved.  Friends got an 'awards for all' grant of £5K, which the Lottery want to showcase on their website.  Also got grant of £2K from Making a Difference, to be used for infrastructure, another group may have been awarded £10K for events in Lordship Rec, but info on this is unclear. Streetscene / road safety feel they can't support festival with funding if Car Free Day road closure / event in Wood Green goes ahead. However it was felt that it was important for them to be involved as a key partner in the regeneration of Lordship Rec and therefore in our festival.

9.  Other news
Gas board carrying out renewals of pipes down west side of path.  They fenced off area and were meant to be using this area for vehicle movements, but have been using paths.  Also damaged hedge near top Walpole Road gate, and dumped their rubbish in holes rather than removing from site.

10. AOB.  There were some brief informal discussions at the end of the meeting about maintenance issues, the Higham Road boundary barbed wire, and Japanese Knotweed near the Shell and along the Moselle ditch.
